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parks, flexibility of LOS, and beach versus non-beach LOS.

Discussion followed regarding population and density, size of samples of
comments, statistics, city and county parks, LOS proximity,
enhancement and maintenance of parks, parks trash cans, distance
LOS, purchase of parks based on distance, Nolen Plan density,
inter-local agreement, city versus county park maintenance, lack of
standards, overlap with county, dual taxation, funding, impact fees,
capital improvements, sponsorship signs, and VABI.

Discussion continued on acreage, beach, distance requirement taken
out, LOS standards, capital improvement schedule, recommendations,
funding, requirements of more parkland, private park requirements,
feedback on survey, open space requirements, pickleball courts, leash
free dog park, population numbers, maintenance versus new parks,
minimum standards, architectural standards, revisions, identification of
parks, corridors, trails, connectivity, comprehensive plan language,
detailed master plans, city pool, reduction of baseball fields,
maintenance of trails, and croquet field.

Mr. Shrum spoke in regards to projects and the identification of parks.

Mr. Snyder spoke in regards to parks master plan comments, Mr. Shrum
to provide survey of comments, formal action of comments,
development of list, identification of LOS, staff recommendations,
specific input from board members to planning department, and draft set
of comments.

IV. Audience Participation

Emilio Carlesimo spoke in regards to the comprehensive plan team.

Mr. McKeon spoke in regards to draft master parks plan, grant, following
up with Director of Public Works John Veneziano, and the community
center LOS.

Mr. Newsom spoke in regards to planning commission's responsibility on
funding.

Mr. Shrum spoke on capital projects, capital improvement plan, needs to
approve plan, capital improvement schedule, change of overall process,
language in the comprehensive plan, overall process, Ajax property,
expenditures, and inadequate level of funding.

Mr. McKeon provided an update on Ormond Street, process and
confusion, potential of no parking signs, meeting with city manager,
letter to city council, specific recommendation, and proper process to
city council.
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V. Comments by Planning Division

Mr. Shrum spoke in regards to pubic hearings and the next workshop
meeting on transportation.

VI. Comments by Planning Commission Members

There were no comments.

VII. Adjournment

There being no further business to come before this Commission, the
meeting was adjourned at 3:42 p.m.
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